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Dear People of St. Jamesõ, 
 

Rejoice always, again I say, rejoice!  
 

The apostle Paul wrote these words to encourage the early Christians as 

they struggled to grow their new church. These words still speak to us, for 

we have so much to be glad for, so much to rejoice in. God is with us, and our 

community of St. Jamesõ is faithful to the way of Jesus. 
 

We began the year with a budget that allowed for some necessary 

maintenance, and for some things that reflect the spirit of the church. Our 

new windows let the light of Creation into our worship space, and at the 

same time they let our light shine out to the world about us. The newly painted steeple draws our 

eyes and our hearts upwards, and brightly announces the direction that we are headed.  
 

The church is made up of many, who together follow Jesus and become his presence to our 

neighborhood. We have struggled some in our volunteer ministries, laying down some of our 

fundraisers and seeing lighter turnout for events like Rise Against Hunger. But we continue to 

feed the hungry at Rising Hope, we continue to support ministries through our Mission of the 

Quarter, and most importantly, we continue to worship God and proclaim Jesus together.  
 

In 2019 we began an experiment called Casual Church, as an attempt to offer a service that 

would be especially inviting and welcoming to visitors and families. Casual Church has been 

popular with many of the younger members of the church, and it has given us a monthly 

opportunity to use Facebook and NextDoor to announce a welcoming event here at the church. 

Although we have not seen an increase in attendance, my sense is that Casual Church has 

contributed to a positive image of St. Jamesõ in our surrounding community. 
 

We have seen a steady stream of visitors, and several families and individuals have stayed to 

make St. Jamesõ their church home. We have also said farewell to friends. The finances of the 

church get tighter, but God continues to provide. There is always change, but the church remains.  
 

2020 holds promise and peril, which is always true. We will continue to worship with all our 

heart and joy; we will continue to serve the needs of our community, and we will continue to trust 

that God is with us. And that, my friends, is cause to rejoiceé always! 
 

In Christ,  

Charles+  

 -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÃÔÏÒ 
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-ÉÎÕÔÅÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ άΪΫβ !ÎÎÕÁÌ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ 
January 20, 2019  

 

Father Charles Brock called the Annual Meeting of the Parish to order at 11:30 am. He led the 

parish in the opening prayers.  

 

The minutes of the 2018 Parish Meeting were presented.  Chris Marbaker moved that the 

minutes be approved as written. Mary Blair seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.  

 

Parish Treasurer Mike Morgan presented the Year -End Financial Report for 2018.  Mike 

discussed the actual receipts and expenditures and answered questions concerning his report.  

Mike announced that the Parish ended 2018 with a surplus of $20,000.  

 

Ray Smith, Senior Warden presented the Budget for 2019.  Ray discussed the various line items 

and answered questions.    

 

Mary Bramley, Junior Warden, presented the nominees for Vestry:  McKayla Braden and Chris 

Marbaker, and thanked them for their willingness to serve.  The nominees were elected by a 

unanimous vote.  

 

Ray Smith, Senior Warden, recognized the outgoing Vestry member Mary Bramley with a gift 

and thanked her for her service.  Ray gave special thanks to Ellen Cleary and Mary Jane Van 

den Berg for organizing the luncheon that would follow the meeting.  Ray pointed out the new 

windows in Braxton Hall and the hallway that were installed this year, and said that the Vestry 

hoped to have new windows installed in the sanctuary.  He also reminded the members of the 

Parish that there were many opportunities for service available.  Ray thanked Fr. Charles and 

the Vestry for all that they have done and for making the past two years as Senior Warden a 

pleasure.  

  

Fr. Charles said that 2018 had been a good year starting with our 60 th  Anniversary celebration.  

As usual, we had an excellent worship program, great music, fellowship and outstanding 

participation in our outreach program throughout the year.   A new program for this year will be 

Casual Church on the first Sunday of the month.  This will be a service that will be inviting and 

welcoming to newcomers.  

 

Fr. Charles reminded us that our biggest challenge in 2019 is finding volunteers to staff projects.  

He also said that he feels very lucky to be at St. Jamesõ and to have the support of Alan Moser, 

Director of Music, and Jenny Kennedy, Parish Administrator.  

 

Fr. Charles closed the meeting with prayer and a dismissal at 12:10pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Marge Smith, Register  
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3ÅÎÉÏÒ 7ÁÒÄÅÎ  

St. Jamesõ was a very busy place in 2019!  Perhaps the most noticeable activity came in the spring, 

when we replaced the sanctuaryõs original single-pane windows and storm windows with modern 

double-pane vinyl windows ñusing proceeds from the 60 for 60 Campaign ñand removed the old 

curtains, to let in the light.   The difference is simply spectacular!   

At the western end of the church property, we were able to replace the dilapidated old wooden 

fence with a gleaming new composite -vinyl fenceña striking new addition to the parking lot ñand 

in the late fall, the church steeple was finally repainted, restoring its former beauty.  In April, our 

spring cleaning event spruced up the church campus, inside and outside.  And as the year drew 

on, we gained new natural beauty with a revived cloister garden and sunflower plantings, thanks 

to a handful of dedicated parishioners!  

We started the year with the Martin Luther King Food Drive, and throughout the year, continued 

our weekly òlittle red wagonó food collections, providing help to local people in need.  Our Mission 

of the Quarter program provided help in other ways, including the Episcopal Relief and 

Development òGifts for Lifeó program and Aliceõs Kids.  As always, we helped to support Rising 

Hope Methodist Mission and UCM in filling various needs throughout the Mount Vernon area.  

In November, we once again hosted the annual Rise Against Hunger project, which never fails to 

draw a large, enthusiastic crowd of meal -packers! More than 10,000 nutritious meals left the doors 

of Braxton Hall, destined for the worldõs neediest populations. Both our congregation, Saint Lukeõs 

congregation, and Woodlawn Manor neighbors participated, enjoying a Saturday morning of 

fellowship and service.   

Casual church services, held the first Sunday of each month, continued to draw new visitors and 

add renewed vitality to weekly services.  The Shrove Tuesday pancake supper/talent show and 

church picnics in June and September offered opportunities for fun and fellowship, while the 

parish retreat at Shrine Mont in July drew a large crowd to enjoy the quiet splendor of Orkney 

Springs.  

Yes, 2020 was a busy and productive year ñand our year -end financial reports, almost complete as 

I write this ñwill show that St. Jamesõ finished the year within our budget.   

None of this would have been possible without the help and support of Father Charles, the Vestry, 

and our devoted congregation, upholding the proud traditions of St. Jamesõ. 

Thanks be to God!  

Ben Justesen  
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 -ÕÓÉÃ 

The music program at St. Jamesõ provides faithful musical leadership for 

corporate worship.   Hymns, anthems, and other musical offerings are 

prayerfully planned to complement the other portions of the liturgy to 

accomplish the òpeopleõs work.ó 

During the course of the year, there was music for weekly and special 

worship services including weekly Sunday Eucharist, Morning Prayer, the 

Burial Office, and Lessons and Carols for Christmas.   There was also a 

special offering of organ music following the Stations of the Cross observance on Good Friday, 

musically marking Christõs path to the cross and lasting throughout the Great Three Hours.  We 

continued to host the  students of parishioner Kevin Dianaõs voice studio for recitals at St. Jamesõ 

during 2019.   It was a special treat again to welcome nearly a dozen children of the parish to 

sing (and drum) a prelude for the early Christmas Eve service.   Thanks to Diana Courtney for 

leading this effort.   The practice of soliciting suggestions for summer hymns via òIõd like to singó 

forms continued.  

 The Wicks pipe organ is currently in good repair.   Having three technician visits per year for 

tuning and corrective maintenance has been effective and continuation of this policy is 

recommended.  

The choir was pleased to welcome a new member, Lewis Clark, but regrettably, we also bid 

farewell to two, as Bob and Jane Fitz moved to a new home in Winchester, VA.  

The members of the Adult choir and other parish musicians personify the vitality of church life 

at St. Jamesõ.  Their leadership and dedication are appreciated.   You are invited to join them for 

the fellowship and joy of singing praises to God at St. Jamesõ.  A commitment to limited 

participation for a season or a specific special service is an option for singers whose schedules do 

not support year -round choir membership.   Thereõs always a choir chair waiting for you. 

Alan Moser, Director of Music  

 


